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Dear Team Captain, 
 
Majorca Beach Rugby 2020 – COVID-19 
 
As you and I are aware this years tournament is unfortunately not going to be able take place, due to 
the restrictions placed on everyone by the Coronavirus outbreak, however, as a business, we also 
are finding the current situation very difficult and currently looking at ways to ensure that Majorca 
Beach Rugby can continue in future years. 
 
Firstly, our partner hotels are still currently, albeit somewhat misguided honouring our bookings, 
therefore, making it a very difficult position for us because if we cancel the bookings, we could still be 
held responsible for the deposits etc. Also, due to the uncertainty surrounding the issues, as of yet, 
Ryanair will not refund airfares and are only offering the option to re-book at a later date, I am aware 
this will also affect many of you who have already booked your flights. 
 
Our major sponsors Tennents have quite rightly withheld any payments owing to us due to the current 
Coronavirus crisis, this has however, put my business in a very difficult situation regarding monies 
already spent in preparation for MBR2020. 
 
I am in constant talks with Calvia Council and our major Mallorquin sponsors who are very keen to re 
arrange the tournament for a date later this year, again I am aware the impact this could have as it is 
still unclear when any travel restrictions will be lifted, equally what impact this could have on the 
regular 2020/2021 rugby season. 
 
I am in contact with my advisors and legal representative as to the best possible outcome for 
everyone, mainly to ensure we are in a position to run Majorca Beach Rugby in 2021 and beyond and 
to ensure the correct outcome for our very loyal customer base.  I am working towards finding an 
equitable solution to suit everyone and hope you can bear with us in these unprecedented times. 
 
May I take this opportunity to thank you for your support, patience and understanding during these 
very uncertain times and please rest assured that I am will be back in contact again although in the 
meanwhile please follow the Government guidelines, stay indoors and stay safe. 
 
Kindest regards 
 
S Redfern 
 
Steve Redfern 
Director 
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